Zion UCC Consistory Meeting Minutes via Zoom® 5-11-2021
Call to Order: Tim Schlegel called the meeting to order.

Members Present: Pastor Elizabeth, Tim Schlegel, Jason Whelan, Jeff Quinton, Debby Williams, Edie Bauer, Glen Gordon, Barb Miller, Troy Hengst, Elena Camp,Trustee: Ted Camp. Excused: Peter Korte,Sarah Handley-Cousins. 

Call to Order at 7:05 pm. 

Devotion and Lord’s Prayer: Pastor Elizabeth lead us in the devotion and Lord’s prayer.

· Approval of Consistory Meeting Minutes: A motion to accept was made by Troy and seconded by Debby. Motion was passed.
Treasurer’s Report: 
As of 05/08/2021 there is a balance of $50,037.24 in the operating account and $17,661.40 in the restricted funds account.

The revenue for April was $15,225.29 and the net income was $2,986.71. The budgeted April revenue was $16,027.58 and the net income budgeted was $363.38. The budgeted YTD revenue was $64,172.35 and the budgeted YTD net income was -$4638.25. The actual YTD revenue is $58,926.90 and the actual YTD net income is $8,820.86.

The revenue continues to remain stable as a result of the continued support of our congregation. As long as we maintain the same attitude we have used since last March, we will continue to remain in good shape.

· Trustees’s Report:  Roofing contractor was changed to Salem Roofing. The roof can be done this year. The chicken dinner fundraiser was approved. Tim asked about a request for proposal on church building security. Ted said that he will get pricing information on cameras. Tim asked about lighting for the parking lot. Hand rail replacement and parking lot refurbishment were discussed. The parking lot may be redone in 2023. A motion was made to approve the Trustees report by Glen and seconded by Edie. Motion was passed.
· Pastor’s Report: 

1. Confirmation is coming up! May 23rd at the 11am service. 

2. On May 30th, the WNYACIC council is putting on an area worship service (virtual) that will stream on the WNYACIC’s YouTube page at 10am and Facebook page at 6pm. We will still have our two services that day, so I will encourage people to tune in at 6pm or at their leisure. The focus is mental health. Rev. Dr. Sarah Lund from the national setting will preach on “Radical Belonging” with an important focus on mental health. Please make sure to tune in since I’m sure we’ll have much to learn! 

3. On Wednesday, May 19th I’m attending (virtually) a Mental Health First Aid class. I will stay home to virtually participate. If anyone is interested in taking a Mental Health First Aid class, please let me know. 

4. Just a reminder that I am in the office Monday through Thursday, 8:30am to 2pm. Bible Study is at 1pm. 

5. I’ve been virtually attending a workshop called Convergence: Courageous Church Summit. One thing that our GMP of the UCC, Rev. Dr. John Dorhauer, mentioned, is that virtual worship (streamed worship) is keeping many people connected to the local church - those who are interested in attending for the first time, college students or young adults who have moved away, are all able to worship online and stay connected to their church while away. Streaming Worship is going to continue to help churches stay connected. Our new camera makes this extremely easy - it also allows for funerals and weddings to be streamed publicly or privately. 

6. New member meeting was brought up by Tim. 
Discuss Changes in Re-opening Plan

Removal of masks when seated was discussed. The mask rule will remain unchanged. This is to be reviewed next month. Pastor Elizabeth said that hymnals and bibles have been returned to pews. Bulletins are also being re-introduced. There will be one bulletin for both services. Pew cushions are to be returned. Outdoor worship using the courtyard was discussed. This would allow worship without masks. Wiring would have to be run for the sound system and camera. Ted discussed putting up a tent structure. It could be put up and taken down or left up all the time. We need to determine the area to be covered. Pastor Elizabeth asked that we do research on tent structures and email the results.
Committee Reports:
· Administration - Jeff had  no report.

· Christian Education & Missions - Edie reported that Sunday school attendance has been good and the kids happy. Missions - Nothing is happening at the moment. A mission trip project could be done with the Zion and Epiphany UCC youth groups. The Kenton Closet at 250 Athens blvd. in Tonawanda provides clothing, school supplies and toiletries to children in need in the Ken-Ton area. A summer project filling backpacks would be good mission work. 

· Church Life + Community Dinners- Women’s Fellowship group prepared 160 meals consisting of chicken sandwiches and sides. The next dinner will be on Memorial Day weekend. It will consist of Italian sausage with peppers and onions, potato salad and cole slaw. 
· Memorials- Jason reported a balance of $3,388.48 in the account.

· Outreach- Peter had no report.

· PPR-Jeff had no report.

· Health Ministry- The defibrillator may need new batteries. Pastor Elizabeth said that they were replaced last summer and may need to be replaced.

· Environmental Ministry - Barb reported that she is waiting for approval of our grant request. We may not get as much as requested. Bob Faulks provided drawings for the park. Debby asked about purchasing a tree for a memorial. Barb said that this was discussed. Debby also asked if the parking lot expansion was taken into account. It was.

Old Business: 

· Pastoral Care Ministry Training- Troy reported that it will cost $3,000.00 for a maximum of 30 people. This will be presented by Ted to the Trustees on Tuesday, May 18, at 6pm. 

New Business: 

· Pastor Elizabeth explained new screens for the Sanctuary. The overflow room repeater is not working. An HDMI splitter was obtained for $85.00. An Ethernet cable is to be run at a cost of under $100.00. We could add two screens using the HDMI splitter. This is more easily done on the right side of the Sanctuary. 

    Pastor also added that Zion UCC has been searched more than 20,000 times on Google®. 

· Piano - The piano tuner tuned our piano so that Susan Yondt could play at her mother’s funeral. He suggested that a humidity stabilizer be installed to keep it in tune. Susan Yondt said that she has them in her pianos. Money was donated for this purpose.

· Elena was interested in renting Kuck Hall for her extended family. We have not allowed groups serving food. New girl scout troops meet there. We need to consider:

1. Restarting hall rentals.

2. Allowing eating.

Barb said that conditions are changing for the better. We should revisit this later for review. It may be too soon to change the rules. Tim to ask the Trustees about this.

The following is a list of reopening items to be considered:

1. Mask use.

2. Rental of hall.

3. Social distancing.

4. Number of people.

Jeff said that as of May 19, retail outlets are not counting people.

      Presently we can have 100 people in the Sanctuary and 50 in Kuck Hall.

· New Closing Prayer: Tim has been on Consistory for over 6 years. He called on 

us to come up with a new closing prayer.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Glen and seconded by Debby. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:58 pm.

Next meeting:  June 8, at 7:00 PM via Zoom®.

Closing prayer:  In the Church, for the people, with one another. Amen.


